UNION COUNCIL

MINUTES

From the 6" Ordinary Meeting of the

107t UQ Union Council, 2018

6:00PM
Tuesday 26/07/2018
Heath Room

Union building (Bld. 21C), St. Lucia Campus

The meeting opened at 6.08pm

Chair: Matthew Diamond

a) Welcome by Union Chairperson

The chair acknowledged the Traditional Owners of the land.

b) Credentials

The following members were present:
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Nerissa Aitken
Rowan Evans
Nathan Kerr
Georgia Millroy
Samuel Ngugi
Jackson Rees
Lili Wackwitz

M

= = =2 =4 -4 A

Nicholas Comino
Coen Harnischfeger
Jeremy Lwin

Keira Murray
Adelaide Power
Elisabeth Silvester
Olivia Winchester

The Following Members were absent:
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Rebecca Bennett
Duncan Hart
Samuel Kiernan
Brandon Lo
Zach Schafferius
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Lachlan Bon
Jimmy Jin
Benjamin Kozij
Lianne Mellin

Emma Shayler
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Matthew Diamond
Paige Howard
Kelsie McArthur
Lulu Nkwazi

Paul Taylor

Gloria Woods

Connor Haddad
Elif Kaya
Kulkarawa Kukoyi
Matthew Qiu

Kevin Tian



1 Kenny Tran I Ethan Van Roo 1 Michelle Zhang
9 Samuel Pulsford

Apologies were received from the following members:

I Rebecca Bennett

The following proxies were received:

1 Duncan Hart to Priya De
Benjamin Kozij to Nerissa Aitken
Ethan Van Roo to Nicholas Comino

Emma Shayler to Keira Murray
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Brandon Lo to Georgia Millroy

The following others were present:
1 Zachary Thomas | Tiarnee Miller I Liam Bond
9 Joseph Cross 9 PriyaDe

It was moved
THAT THE NOTED APOLOGIES BE ACCEPTED AND LEAVE BE GRANTED TO ALL
APPLICANTS

COUNCIL 107/165 DIAMOND/COMINO CARRIED

C) Elections
Nil

d) The Minutes from the Previous Meeting

It was noted that the minutes should be amended to read ‘5" Ordinary Meeting’. The minutes
were accepted pending this amendment.



It was moved

THAT THE MINUTES FROM THE 5% ORDINARY MEETING BE ACCEPTED AND
CONFIRMED

COUNCIL 107/166 DIAMOND/COMINO CARRIED

e) Business Arising from the Minutes of the Previous Meeting
Coen Harnischfeger entered the meeting at 6.10pm.

The Chair noted that a number of motions were tabled for consideration at the next meeting of

Union Council.

eSports Budget Amendment

The Union Treasurer explained that gaming clubs had flagged the need for a place on-campus
where they can gather and enjoy their hobby and the Union wanted to provide this space. The
eSports room is located in the Union complex, opposite Guzman y Gomez, in the former Queer

room, and features 10 PCs and 2 Xboxes.

Gender and Sexuality Vice-President, Nicholas Comino, spoke for the motion. He raised that
QUT has had an eSports room for a number of years that has been very successful. The provision
for an eSports league has the potential to attract more students to the University and UQ may be
able to host major competitions in the future.

A query was raised regarding the lifespan of the computers. In response, it was explained that the
computers are predicted to last three years. Much of the equipment was funded through the
sponsorship agreement with ASUS and the cost of the computers was subsidised by around
$10,000. Membership has been set at $20 per semester and the room is expected to pay for itself
within two to three years.

It was moved
THAT THE BUDGET BE AMENDED TO INCLUDE $35 000 OF EXPENDITURE FOR THE
SETUP OF A UQ UNION ESPORTS PROGRAM

COUNCIL 107/164 NGUGI/LWIN CARRIED



f) Requests for Starring/ Approval or Noting of the Items Not Starred en bloc
Nil

g) References
Nil

h) Reports of the Elected Officers

Procedural motion to consider all other reports and business en bloc.

CARRIED

It was moved en bloc

THAT THE UNION PRESIDENT’S REPORT BE ACCEPTED AND CONFIRMED

COUNCIL 107/167 MILLROY/SHAYLER CARRIED

THAT THE UNION SECRETARY’S REPORT BE ACCEPTED AND CONFIRMED

COUNCIL 107/168 MILLROY/SHAYLER CARRIED

THAT THE UNION TREASURER’S REPORT BE ACCEPTED AND CONFIRMED

COUNCIL 107/169 MILLROY/SHAYLER CARRIED

THAT THE REPORT OF THE VICE PRESIDENT (STUDENT RIGHTS) BE ACCEPTED AND
CONFIRMED
COUNCIL 107/170 MILLROY/SHAYLER CARRIED

THAT THE REPORT OF THE VICE PRESIDENT (GENDER & SEXUALITY) BE ACCEPTED
AND CONFIRMED
COUNCIL 107/171 MILLROY/SHAYLER CARRIED

THAT THE REPORT OF THE VICE PRESIDENT (CAMPUS CULTURE) BE ACCEPTED AND
CONFIRMED
COUNCIL 107/172 MILLROY/SHAYLER CARRIED



THAT THE ABILITIES OFFICER’S REPORT BE ACCEPTED AND CONFIRMED
COUNCIL 107/173 MILLROY/SHAYLER CARRIED

THAT THE ENVIRONMENT OFFICER’S REPORT BE ACCEPTED AND CONFIRMED
COUNCIL 107/174 MILLROY/SHAYLER CARRIED

THAT THE POSTGRADUATE OFFICER’S REPORT BE ACCEPTED AND CONFIRMED
COUNCIL 107/175 MILLROY/SHAYLER CARRIED

THAT THE INTERNATIONAL STUDENT OFFICER’S REPORT BE ACCEPTED AND
CONFIRMED
COUNCIL 107/176 MILLROY/SHAYLER CARRIED

THAT THE GOORIE BERRIMPA OFFICER’S REPORT BE ACCEPTED AND CONFIRMED
COUNCIL 107/177 MILLROY/SHAYLER CARRIED

THAT THE MEDICAL STUDENTS OFFICER’S REPORT BE ACCEPTED AND CONFIRMED
COUNCIL 107/178 MILLROY/SHAYLER CARRIED

THAT THE TURBOT ST OFFICER’S REPORT BE ACCEPTED AND CONFIRMED
COUNCIL 107/179 MILLROY/SHAYLER CARRIED

THAT THE GATTON OFFICER’S REPORT BE ACCEPTED AND CONFIRMED
COUNCIL 107/180 MILLROY/SHAYLER CARRIED

THAT THE COLLEGE OFFICER’S REPORT BE ACCEPTED AND CONFIRMED
COUNCIL 107/181 MILLROY/SHAYLER CARRIED

i) Matters Arising from the Reports of the Elected Officers
Nil

]) Question Time

Student Priya De, proxy for Councillor Duncan Hart, queried whether there had been any
further developments with the conference centre name change. The Union Secretary responded

that the plaque with the ‘Aung San Suu Kyi’ name had been removed. However, it was noted
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that there are plans for the building to be demolished for redevelopment in the next year and a
half and it may not be worth the time and effort required to find a name with the appropriate

resonance.

Student, Zachary Thomas, raised that it could be dangerous to rename the building and

demolish it so soon after, as this could potentially be seen as insulting.

The process for a potential name change was queried. It was explained that Union Council
would have to approve the funds for a new plaque and a name change could then be enacted.

Student, Priya De, asked for further clarification on the cost of the previous month’s queer
events. Gender and Sexuality VP, Nicholas Comino, explained that he is currently unable to
provide exact figures but the closest estimate is $40,000 expenditure and $39,000 income. It was
noted that tickets and sponsorship largely offset the cost of the events. Official figures would be

provided once they have been finalised.

Zil Silvester entered the meeting at 6.18pm.

K) Reports of Union Bodies

It was moved
THAT THE ACADEMIC TEAMS FUNDING BOARD REPORT BE ACCEPTED AND
CONFIRMED

COUNCIL 107/155 WOODS/KOZIJ TABLED

Procedural motion to consider remaining reports en bloc.
CARRIED
It was moved
THAT THE ADMINISTRATIVE COMMITTEE REPORT BE ACCEPTED AND CONFIRMED
COUNCIL 107/182 MCARTHUR/WOODS CARRIED

THAT THE CLUBS AND SOCIETIES COMMITTEE REPORT BE ACCEPTED AND

CONFIRMED
COUNCIL 107/183 MCARTHUR/WOODS CARRIED

1) Appeals



Nil

m) Executive Business
Nil

n) General Business
Nil

0) Notice of Business Proposed

Academic Teams Funding Board — Means Testing

The Union President explained that a particular application from the Debating Society had been
approved and authorised by the Union. They have since received feedback that due process had
not been followed when approving the application including not giving enough notice to
applicants and board members feeling they were not provided with the correct information. To
address this, it was proposed that all applications undergo means testing. It was raised that the
Union consulted with UQDS, who conduct means testing regularly and take equity seriously, and
they have agreed to means test applicants internally and provide this information to the Union.

Councillor Georgia Millroy explained that a lump sum was approved without any qualitative
factors taken into consideration and means testing would ensure that funding is going to those

who would benefit most.

Student, Priya De, raised that if the students were given the assurance that their costs would be
covered, the Union should follow through on this. Students spent the money on the pretext that

they would be reimbursed and UQU should therefore do what it can to renumerate them.

Councillor Millroy queried whether the Union would have any input into the means testing. The
Union President advised that the Union would be provided with a report, but UQDS did not wish
to share the information with UQU.

It was queried whether any other societies aside from the Debating Society had approached the
Academic Teams Funding Board with funding applications. Student, Joseph Cross, explained that
UQDS were given the application form by a member of Council before it had been released on the
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Union website. The Union President clarified that the Rules Committee minutes had the
Academic Teams funding rules outlined and UQDS found this information before the first

meeting.

Student, Priya De, questioned how much funding had been approved. The Union President
confirmed that $35k had been approved in the budget for the entire body and $19k was approved
for the UQDS application. It was raised that the board were informed that the entire body had
been approved $110k, and this made the UQDS application seem proportionately small. It was
explained that the discrepancy was due to a misunderstanding relating to a SSAF application the
Union had submitted for $110k that was subsequently tabled for three months pending separate
funding negotiations with the University. By retrospectively means testing the funding application
received from UQDS, the Union hope the resulting funding request will be an amount the Union
is able to provide.

Gender and Sexuality Vice-President, Nicholas Comino, noted that Council should not view the
Academic Team Funding Board members as having acted in bad character, as they were acting on
the assumption that the SSAF funding had been approved.

The Union President raised that academic teams are one of the SSAF criteria as per the legislation
and UQ are the only campus that do not have money allocated to academic teams in Australia.
The $35k was provided in the Union’s budget to rectify this.

Paige Howard entered the meeting at 6.32pm.

The Union President noted that all of the students in question have agreed to go through the
means testing process. Student, Liam Bond, confirmed that the issue had been discussed with



